Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph J (a) (i) and Paragraph 2.1, Part 4, section 7, of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve:-
An exception being made to the City Council’s standing orders in order to award this contract to ‘The Heatleys’ on the grounds that the service they provide is a specialised service designed to meet the needs of tenants with learning difficulties who are assessed as being ready to try out living independently with staff support nearby when required.  

The Reasons are:-
1. In October 2009 the Salford Supporting People Team and the Learning Difficulty Service began a joint review of ‘The Heatleys’ supported accommodation service. 
2. Assessments of each tenant were examined in partnership looking specifically at the number of support hours needed for each individual. ‘The Heatley’s’ service was found to be of good quality, providing value for money for the City Council. The Supporting People Team and the Learning Difficulty Service consider the service provided by ‘The Heatley’s’ to be specialist. Therefore, it is recommended that a new contract is awarded to The Heatley’s outside of the Supporting People Framework as carrying out a full tender exercise to offer this contract to providers on the Supporting People framework is not considered appropriate in this instance.

3. The Learning Difficulty Service have put forward evidence of the need to  continue the delivery of this specialist service and, therefore, approval to award the contract as an exception under contract standing orders is granted. The annual contract value is £38,541.89 funded from the Supporting People allocation. 

Options considered and rejected were N / A.

Assessment of Risk 

Medium - If this proposal is not approved and subsequently the service is not provided, there is a risk that the housing and support needs of adults with learning difficulties may not be met and this may impact on the Council’s ability to drive up performance on NI 142 – the number of vulnerable people achieving independent living. 

The source of funding is the Supporting People allocation.  
Legal Advice obtained – Tony Hatton Ext 2904
Financial Advice obtained – Alison Swinnerton Ext 2585
Procurement advice obtained – Carol Rigby Ext 6227
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process – n/a

Contact Officer:  Glyn Meacher – - Tel No 922 8752
	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the 
Neighbourhoods Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Bill Hinds 
Dated: 9 May 2011

  Lead Member for Customer and Support Services.
FOR COMMITTEE SERVICES USE ONLY

*
This decision was published on 9 May 2011.                                       .
*
This decision will come in force on 17 May 2011 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

Key:

#    Insert date five days after decision notice is to be published.

